SHIRE OF HALLS CREEK
PUBLIC NOTICE
INTENTION TO DISPOSE OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT PROPERTY

Under section 3.58 of the Local Government Act 1995, the Shire of Halls
Creek hereby gives notice of its intention to dispose of a piece of land under
its management order by way of surrendering the management order to
the Department of Health, at no cost, for the development of a Renal
Dialysis Centre.

Property: Lot 441 DP191132, Reserve 42718, Street Address 95 Welman
Road.

The Shire has no long-term plans for the use of the piece of land. The renal
dialysis facility will improve access and the quality of health care for
residents on renal dialysis treatment.

Submissions are invited from members of the public for Council’s
consideration on the proposed disposal. Submissions must be in writing
and addressed to Chief Executive Officer, Shire of Halls Creek, PO Box 21,
HALLS CREEK, WA 6770, or emailed to ceo@hchsire.wa.qgov.au or
hcshire@hcshire.wa.gov.au. Submissions must be received no later than
the close of business on Monday 24 March 2025.

Susan Leonard
Chief Executive Officer




